
Tuesday, May 30, 2023 

The Pierce Public School Board of Education met for the annual winter retreat meeting 
at 4:13 pm in the high school board room. Members present were Dan Unseld, Ryan Collison, 
Adam Venteicher, Todd Wragge, Lisa Freeman, and Craig Peters. Also present was 
Superintendent Kendall Steffensen, High School Principal Mark Brahmer, Elementary Principal 
Trent Suehl, and Head of Maintenance Jim Raabe. Notice of the meeting was printed in the 
Pierce County Leader and posted on Pierce Public Schools website. 

A welcome was extended to the public, the open meeting act pointed out, roll call 
taken, and the Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 

There was no communication or correspondence from the public. 

The board had district planning consisting of: 

Concrete replacement 

HVAC repair and replacement in the high school 

Budget Factors 

Possible other repairs that need to be done 

Venteicher moved, Unseld seconded to adjourn the meeting. The meeting was adjourned at 
6:04pm. 

Adam Venteicher, Secretary 
Pierce Public Schools 
Board of Education, District 2 
Pierce, NE 68767 


